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February 3, 2025 
 
Ms. Debbie-Anne A. Reese, Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street NE 
Washington, DC 20426 
 
Re: Mountain Valley Pipeline, LLC 
 Abbreviated Application to Amend Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity 
 Docket No. CP25-____-000 
 
Dear Secretary Reese: 
 
 Pursuant to Section 7(c) of the Natural Gas Act, as amended, 15 U.S.C. § 717f(c), and Part 
157 of the regulations of the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC), 18 C.F.R. Part 157, 
Mountain Valley Pipeline, LLC (Mountain Valley) hereby submits an abbreviated Application 
requesting that the Commission issue an order amending Mountain Valley’s certificate of public 
convenience and necessity for the Southgate Project. 
 
 The Application has been organized into four volumes: 
 
Volume I –  PUBLIC Application and Public Exhibits 

 
Volume II – PUBLIC Exhibit F-1 Environmental Report and Public 

Appendices 
 

Volume III – CEII Exhibits G through G-II and CEII information 
from the Exhibit F-1 Environmental Report 

  
Volume IV – PRIVILEGED  Exhibits I and Z-3 and Privileged and 

Confidential Information from the Exhibit F-1 
Environmental Report 

  
Pursuant to 18 C.F.R. § 388.112, Mountain Valley requests confidential treatment of the materials 
in Volumes III and IV.   Questions pertaining to any of the privileged and confidential information 
or CEII should be directed to the undersigned. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
/s/ William S. Lavarco 

        William S. Lavarco 
Enclosures       William.lavarco@nee.com 


